## **TOWN OF REHOBOTH**

148 Peck Street Rehoboth, MA 02769

## TOWN MAPS REVIEW COMMITTEE

Minuets of the November 2, 2016 meeting

Attended:

Jim Muri

Charles Procopio

Ted Ballard Steve Silva Robert Materne William Costa

Absent:

Karl Drown

The meeting was opened at 8:15 pm by Mr. Jim Muri and he opened the floor for the nomination for the Chairman.

Mr. Muri nominated: Mr. William Costa

Seconded by Mr. Robert Materne

Nominations for Chairman were closed. Vote was unanimous to elect Mr. Costa

Chairman.

The Chairman opened the floor for the nomination of Vice Chairman.

Mr. Muri nominated: Mr. Robert Materne

Seconded by Mr. Steve Silva

Nominations for Vice Chairman were closed. Vote was unanimous to elect Mr.

Materne Vice Chairman

The Chairman opened the floor for the nomination of Clerk.

Mr. Materne nominated: Mr. Karl Drown

Seconded by Mr. Steve Silva

Nominations for Clerk were closed. Vote was unanimous to elect Mr. Drown

Clerk pending acceptance by Mr. Drown.

Chairman asked each MRC member to discuss what their board's interest/concerns that they want to present to the Maps Review Committee?

Mr. Ted Ballard, representing Water Commission, expressed his concerns about mapping existing water supply wells locations and depth, types of soil profile from surface to bedrock, surface elevation, and the well's capacity. Also, concerned about the ability of

16 DEC 13 AM 9: 07

the aquifer to support the future town well water supply due to over development. Mr. Ballard informed the Committee that the Water Commission received a proposal from Environmental Systems Research Institute Inc. (ESRI), to purchase a new ArcGIS Desktop license which includes 12 months of software maintenance, including technical support and updates.

Mr. Charles Procopio stated that he was representing the Board of Assessors.

Mr. Stephen Silva stated that he was representing the Zoning Board of Appeals and expressed their concerns of the wetlands impact recharging the aquifer due to future development.

Mr. Robert Materne, representing the Conservation Board expressed their concerns about the impact of 40B development's high density demands on the environment (ie. water supply/septic discharge) could contaminate the water supply, to accurately locate the wetlands map delineation for new development.

Mr. Jim Muri, representing the IT Committee expressed their questions which require attention such as Support, Equipment Required, Ease of Use, Regulated, Cost Effectiveness, and Centralized.

Mr. William Costa, representing the Planning Board stated that the Map Committee has been tasked by the Board of Selectmen to investigate a digital mapping system that would be able to support all Town Departments, Boards, and Commissions and allow the Residents of Rehoboth, transparency and access to view the Town's applicable Service Group's overlay mapping information in one digital GIS system.

Next meeting will be November 30, 2016 at 7:00 pm Town Hall.

Meeting closed at 9:40 p.m.

Submitted

William Costa, Chainman